
 

The following is for members in the UNITED STATES AND CANADA: 

 

Dear Fraternity Minister, 

 

An International ring has hacked information on the Secular Franciscan Order 

leadership in the US and Canada and are calling and e-mailing our people to for money 

to purportedly assist an Secular Franciscan stranded in Indonesia or the Philippines to 

return to the US.  

 

They are using Deacon Tom Bello's name (our National Minister).  

 

If you should receive any such communication, please ignore it and do not return any 

calls.  

 

You can report this to your Internet provider, the police or FBI. 

 

Please share this information with your fraternity, family and friends. 

 

Ron Pihokker, OFS 

Our Lady of the Angels Regional Minister 


